
New Mexico Friends of Foster Children

Annual Report

Dear Friends community,
     2022 has been an exciting year as we
have expanded both the depth and
breadth of our programs in support of
children and youth in state or tribal
custody.  By depth, I mean the number of
foster children we served which increased
by 85% this year.  We expanded our Style
and Fit program and we introduced our It's
Your Birthday! program.  The Birthday
program has many fun jobs for volunteers
to do.
     Friends added new staff members this
year; they are working on gathering
feedback from those with lived/direct
experience and developing new programs
or partnerships to address areas of unmet
need. 
    We moved into a new office at 1330 San
Pedro in Albuquerque and hope you come
visit us during our Open House/Resource
Fair on January 14, 2:00-5:00.  Our team
has been working on a revamped website
which we expect to launch in January as
well. 
     We hope you will join us in 2023!
                - Pat Briggs, Board President

 2022

President's Letter
Updated Mission

Our Values

To meet identified needs of children and
youth who experience state or tribal foster

care across New Mexico in order to
strengthen their sense of community and

help them thrive. 

Value the voices of those with lived experience;
listen to those with direct experience.
Respect the individuality and privacy of the
children and youth in foster care that we serve as
well as the families, placements, and other adults
who support them. Support the foster parents and
professionals who care for the foster children and
youth through our programs.
Be inclusive in our work, striving to eliminate
barriers to access. Promote equity in our work,
working to reduce systematic inequalities due to
race, gender, socioeconomic status, sexual
orientation, physical ability, religion, language,
religion and other categories.
Demonstrate the worth of those who support our
organization as employees, contractors, donors,
and volunteers by striving for equitable
compensation, timely recognition, and respectful
utilization of their time and talents.



Expanding Horizons
We fulfilled 30 general support requests this year
including bicycles and tricycles with helmets and
other safety gear; trip assistance; a basketball goal;
camp registration fees; driver’s education classes;
luggage; and a family swim pass.

We awarded 20 scholarships to youth who
experienced foster care and are pursuing their
academic and/or training dreams after high school. 

Scholarships

Fifty five summer fun requests were fulfilled.  One
family wrote, "Thank you for the Summer Fun
instruments.... [W]e placed the Ukulele and Drum set
in their hands. They lit up and shrieked with joy.... They
both have been wanting these instruments for some
time. We had a short jam session before bed; good
times." 

Summer Fun

Outreach

Style and Fit

It's Your Birthday!
With the launch of this new program, we helped 101
children and youth in care celebrate their special day with
gifts/gift cards, books, and personalized cards.

This year, our Style and Fit program grew significantly
- over 140% - and provided shopping awards to 139
children and youth in care.



Individual Donors

Grants and Sponsorships

Business/Organization Donors

"We were getting a little stressed with how we were
going to budget for more clothes. That evening I got
your approval of our request, and it made me cry. " 

- a foster parent



Carl C. Anderson & Marie Jo Anderson Charitable Foundation

Blue Cross Blue Shield of New Mexico
Bradbury Stamm Construction Giving Program

Clothes Helping Kids, Inc.
Dion's Pizza

Future Fund, Albuquerque Community Foundation
Hancock Family Foundation

LANL Foundation
Lineberry Foundation

McCune Charitable Foundation
Nancy Ann Mellen Foundation

New Mexico Children's Foundation
Nusenda Credit Union Foundation

Walmart



American Legion Auxiliary Unit 44 (Elephant Butte), Costco, Crossroads Bible Church, 
New Mexico United, Prism Autism Services, Effective Families Fund/ACF, 

Lynn's Landscaping (Elephant Butte), Panoply Publishing, Trembly Associates, 
Alliance Data Sy Corp, PayPal Giving Fund, Painting with a Twist, Parents Reaching Out,

Target Corporation (Cybergrants), Los Alamos National Lab (Cybergrants), 
Veterans of Foreign Wars, Post 5890, and Network for Good

Linda Alongi, Maria Alvarez Sanchez, Kathleen E. Beard, Bebeann Bouchard,
Nancy Bowen, Pat Briggs, Randi Buck, Jenn Calardo, M Chen, Pam Choi, Julia Clarke, 
Denise Coleman, Mary Ann Copas, Barbara Cotton, Mary Darling, Pamela G. Daves, 

Linda and Rex Davis, Teddy Dorland, Patricia Dunn, Margarita Fancher, 
Lillian Fitzpatrick, Judy Flynn-O'Brien, Kathleen and Robert Fucile, Virginia Fulton, 
Lee Gagnon, Gavin Gaitan, Carole Glade, Robert Goodfellow, Rebecca Guevara, 

Maranda Hammack, Phyllis Hoppe, Carlie Hornback, Michael Hornback, 
Jodi Johansen, Jeffrey Kauffman, Thomas Kenney, Tiffany Koenig, Sarah Kunkel, 
Katherine Leung, Susan and Jimmy Leung, Kathy Longinaker and Nikki Hooser, 

Matt Makofske, John Martin, Sophie Martin, Tanya Mascarenas, Linda McCormick, 
Judy Miller, Julie Sapudar Montano, Rose Montgomery, Cary and Evelyn Morrow, 

Natalie, Marguerite Nichols, Anne Nokes, Christina O'Brien, Chris Papaleo, 
Klarissa Petti, Sarah Pratt, Janice Quinn, Terry Roberts, Erica Roesch, 

Mary Ann Shaening, Sallyelou Sibbitt, Dennis and Karen Smith, Addison Takacs, 
Terry & Sharon Vandeventer, Adair Waldenberg, 

Nancy Whiteman-Davenport & Carlton Davenport



Donations to NMFFC are tax-deductible. 
If you'd like to support our programs in 2023, 

we ask that you consider donating - click here or visit our website: www.nmffc.org. 
If you are interested in supporting a specific program or donating in other ways, 

please reach out us at  development@nmffc.org.

mailto:development@nmffc.org


Susan Leung, Interim Executive
Director
(executivedirector@nmffc.org)/
Program Manager
(programmanager@nmffc.org);
505-596-0519
Barbara Cotton, Program
Administrator/Volunteer Coordinator
(programadministrator@nmffc.org);
505-595-7467
Kate Leung, Development Associate
(development@nmffc.org); 505-
596-0591

Our Staff

Board of Directors
Patricia Briggs, President

Sophie Asher, Vice President
Judy Flynn-O'Brien, Treasurer 

Carlie Hornback, Secretary
Matthew Makofske, Director



If you are interested in joining our Board, 

please contact us at info@nmffc.org.

Above: A quad stroller wagon with five-point adjustable safety harnesses
purchased for a foster family currently caring for four children under the age 

of four as part of our Expanding Horizons program.
Below: It's Yuur Birthday pictures

Financial Reporting 2022



Total Income:  $85,000.00

Direct Program Awards: $58,000.00
*As of 12/15/22

Our Board has committed to a three
year growth plan with the goal of
expanding both how many children
and youth in care we serve and how
we support them.

Volunteer
Opportunities

Abound
Our It's Your
Birthday! program
offers many ways for
individuals and
organizations in our
community to
support kids in care.
We were excited to
welcome these
volunteers to NMFFC
this year!


